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The Honorable Andrew M. Cuomo


Governor of New York State


New York State Capitol Building


Executive Chamber


Albany, New York 12224








Dear Governor Cuomo,





I encourage Your Honor to sign Assembly Bill # 9667 / Senate Bill # 7554 into law.  This would enable Counties in New York State to offer Optional Disability Coverage for their Probation Officers.





Probation Officers are Peace Officers and, in many Counties, Probation they are armed.  Duties may include both conducting warrantless searches and serving active warrants.  Probation Officers are required to make home contacts with felons and misdemeanants, who frequently have violent histories.  Furthermore, the risks are not necessarily from criminals being supervised, but the crime-ridden neighborhoods in which they reside.  





Probation Officers often perform their duties side-by-side with Police Officers.  Ironically, if Probation Officers and Police Officers, are working together, Probation Officers are not offered the same Disability Coverage as Police Officers. This legislation is long overdue and would allow localities to correct this inequity.





Currently, Probation Officers in Nassau County are afforded this coverage.  By signing this into law, all Probation Officers in New York State would be granted the statutory authorization to “negotiate through the chosen representatives of the employer and employees.”





By only granting each County individually statutory authority (and not a mandate) to extend this benefit to their Probation Officers, it will have no fiscal impact on the State.





Again, I encourage Your Honor to sign Assembly Bill # 9667 / Senate Bill # 7554 into law.





Respectfully, 























